

January 24, 2019

www.922church.com (920) 739-2009

Dear Parents,

GOD'S WORD FOR THIS WEEK-

Matthew 6:19-21, 24 - "Do not store up for yourselves treasure on earth, where moth and rust destroy, and where thieves break in and steal. But store up for yourselves treasures in heaven, where moth and rust do not destroy, and where thieves do not break in and steal. For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also... No one can serve two masters. Either he will hate the one and love the other, or he will be devoted to the one and despise the other. You cannot serve both God and money.

TODAY SECOND QUARTER PROGRESS REPORTS were sent home with students in 5K-8th grade. Parents, you can also view progress reports on School Speak.

NO SCHOOL FOR GRADES 5K-8th GRADE ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 25—Your teachers have an in-service at St. Peter.

OUR EARLY CHILDHOOD MINISTRY CENTER WILL BE OPEN ALL DAY ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 25.

WISCONSIN SCHOOL CHOICE
PRESENTATION HELD AT ST. PETER
LUTHERAN—4K, 5K, and 8th grade parents, on
Tuesday, February 5 from 6:00 - 6:45 p.m. in
St. Peter Lutheran Church, Mr. Ben Priebe,
director of enrollment at FVL, and Phil Punzel,
principal at St. Peter Lutheran, will give a
presentation on the Wisconsin Parental School
Choice program. Parents will learn how they
can use this program, where to find the

application, and what they need to complete the application. The Wisconsin Parental School Choice program pays for student tuition at St. Peter, at a number of our other FVL Schools partner schools in the Fox Valley, and at Fox Valley Lutheran High School.

PARENTING OPPORTUNITY—Do you hope to offer the best you can to your children regarding the most important relationship they have, their relationship with Jesus Christ? Do you ever wonder if you are approaching parenting all right or all wrong? Are you struggling with your child in any area? Whether you have it all figured out (who of us does?) or are like most parents, looking for help, you won't want to miss our FEBRUARY PARENT FUEL SESSIONS that will be held on the 5th, 12th, 19th, and 26th led by Pastor Bill and Pastor Jim. Fuel Sessions will be held in the Ministry Center from 6:45 to 8:00 p.m. Babysitting will be provided. The class is free.

SCHOOL CLOSING AND DELAY

INFORMATION—If it becomes necessary to close school and our early childhood center because of bad weather or any other emergency, notice will be given to WFRV Channel 5, NBC Channel 26, and WBAY Channel 2. Parents who signed up for a cell phone text alert at the beginning of the school year will be sent a text if school is closed or delayed. Since some cell phone carriers do not allow these texts to be received, all parents will also receive an email alert if school is closed or delayed. School closings or delays are posted on our school website. Any time St. Peter Lutheran School is closed or delayed because of bad weather, our early childhood center is

also closed or delayed. Any time FREEDOM PUBLIC SCHOOLS are closed or delayed because of bad weather, we are closed or delayed.

EARLY CHILDHOOD MINISTRY

DIRECTOR—Parents, please keep Professor Jennifer Mehlberg in your prayers as she deliberates to serve as our new Early Childhood Director.

THE OPEN PARENT BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING that was scheduled for Monday, February 4 has been rescheduled for Monday, February 25 from 6:00-7:00 p.m.

KWIK TRIP MILK JUG TOPS PROGRAM IS ENDING—Kwik Trip has decided to end their Milk Moola program. Please make sure to turn in all the milk caps you have as soon as possible. There are 2 cabinets with drawers to collect these—one is located just outside the school kitchen door near the main school entrance and the other is in the Church Gathering Area, just inside the main church entrance doors.

All milk caps need to be brought to school by

SCRIP NEWS—A reminder that we will NOT be selling Scrip on Friday, January 25 because there is no school that day. We will sell during normal times on Sunday, January 27 and Monday, January 28.

Thursday, February 28th.

THE FEBRUARY SCHOOL AND HOT LUNCH CALENDARS are attached to the newsletter. Calendars and hot lunch menus are also available on our school website http://922church.com. On the homepage, simply click on the "St. Peter School" section, then click the "News and Resources" tab; under the "Documents" tab, the newsletters, calendars, menus, and other helpful school information are listed there. This information is also available on the 922church app.

THE FREEDOM DANCE TEAM WINTER DANCE CLINIC for 5K through 8th grade students will take place on Friday, February 8th, beginning at 5:00 p.m. at Freedom High School—Green Gym. Cost is \$25 and you need to mail the registration forms and payments to Freedom High School by Friday, February 1st. Their website is https://freedomdanceteam.wixsite.com/fhsdance Registration forms are available in our school office. If you have any questions, please email freedomdanceteam@gmail.com.

YMCA 18-19 SCHOOL YEAR AFTER-CARE—Did you know the Apple Creek YMCA provides care for students on select days when St. Peter school has either a half-day or full-day off of school? Children do not have to be in our regular after-school program to participate. Upcoming dates offered for this program are:

- Friday, Jan. 25 (full day)
- Thursday, Feb. 14 (afternoon)
- Friday, Feb. 15 (full day)
- Monday, Feb. 18 (full day)
- Monday, April 22 (full day)
- Friday, May 3 (afternoon)

Registration is currently open for the half and full days off in January and February 2019. For information on this program, more details are found on our school website on the News & Resources page, under Documents. If you have any questions, please contact Amie Olsen, Child Care Services Director at the Apple Creek YMCA at aolsen@ymcafoxcites.org.

TECH SAVVY—The American Association of University Women, Appleton and Oshkosh Branches, will again host AAUW Tech Savvy, a daylong conference with all women mentors, designed to show girls first-hand how STEM fields can lead to exciting careers. The conference will welcome girls in grades six through nine and their parents to UW-Fox Valley (1478 Midway Road, Menasha, WI) on Saturday, March 9, from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. The cost is \$7 per person which includes a light

breakfast and lunch, hands-on workshops, and a t-shirt and tote for the girls. Registration opens on February 11th—for more information and online registration, visit:

https://appleton-wi.aauw.net/tech-savvy

TUITION QUESTIONS OR ACCOUNT

CHANGES—If anyone has any questions on their school tuition or tuition direct withdrawals or if you have any changes to your bank account for this, please contact Rhonda Dietzler directly. Rhonda's email is rhonda.dietzler@922ministries.com.

In Christ, Mr. Punzel

Calendar of Events

Friday, January 25

No School for 5K-8th Grade (ECM is OPEN)

Away Basketball at Neenah Lutheran— GB 4:15; GA 5:15; BB 6:15; BA 7:15

Sunday, January 27

FVL Musicfest-Noon - 4:00 p.m.

3K/4K sings at The CORE at the 3:30 p.m. service

Thursday, January 31

Chapel—8:30 a.m.

Friday, February 1

The 100th Day of School

Away Basketball at St. Mark, Green Bay— GB 4:15; GA 5:15; BB 6:15; BA 7:15

Saturday, February 2

Girls' B-team Basketball Tournament at Mt. Olive, Appleton

Sunday, February 3

8th Grade and 5K sings in the 9:00 a.m. service

Monday, February 4

Home Basketball vs. Immanuel, Greenville— BA 4:15 p.m.; GA 5:15 p.m.

Tuesday, February 5

Home Basketball vs. Immanuel, Greenville— GB 4:15 p.m.; BB 5:15 p.m.

FVL Schools Wisconsin Parental Choice Program Presentation at St. Peter— 6:00 - 6:45 p.m. (in church)

Parent FUEL at St. Peter—6:45 - 8:00 p.m. (in the Ministry Center)